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December 19, 2023 

 

ACF Elected Fellows in 2023 

 
 

Dear ACF Members,  

 

ACF has established a fellowship program to recognize individuals who have made exceptional 

achievements in the technical field and significant contributions to serving or promoting the 

Federation. This program also honors those who have demonstrated outstanding dedication in 

the production or use of concrete materials, products, and structures across various domains, 

including education, research, development, design, construction, and management. 

After the nominations from ACF Representative Members, followed by a thorough evaluation 

and recommendation by our Vice President (Policy), and culminating in the final approval by 

both the Executive Council and the General Assembly during our annual meeting on November 

19, 2023, it is with great pleasure that I announce the election of the following five 

distinguished individuals as ACF Fellows for the year 2023: 

Prof. Vyacheslav Falikman (Russia) 

Prof. Caijun Shi (China) 

Prof. Jongsung Sim (Korea) 

Prof. Somnuk Tangtermsirikul (Thailand) 

Prof. Hiroshi Yokota (Japan) 

We extend our heartfelt congratulations and wish them health, creativity, prosperity, and 

continued success in their future endeavors within the Federation and the technical community. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

Prof. Lei Lei 

Secretary General 

Asian Concrete Federation 


